
 

 
 

  

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
WASHINGTON DC 

OFFICE OF THE UNDER SECRETARY 

 
 

          
MEMORANDUM FOR ALMAJCOM/FIELDCOM/FOA/DRU (CONTRACTING)  

ALMAJCOM/FIELDCOM/FOA/DRU/SB DIRECTORS 
 
FROM:  SAF/SB 
               1306 Luke Avenue, Suite 300 
               Washington, DC 20032-6402 
 
               SAF/AQC 
    1060 Air Force Pentagon, 4C149 
    Washington, DC 20330-1060 
 
 
SUBJECT:  Department of the Air Force Implementation of OMB-SBA-DoD OSBP  
                    Small Disadvantaged Business (SDB) Strategies for Fiscal Year (FY) 2022 
 

 
Last year, President Biden made a commitment to increase the share of contract dollars 

awarded to SDBs to 15 percent across the Federal government by 2025.  This letter hereby 
implements the attached OMB-SBA-DoD OSBP memorandum which details strategies for 
meeting and exceeding the SDB goal for FY 2022, to put us in a strong footing to achieve or 
surpass that commitment in three years’ time. 

 
The contact information for SAF/SB is (202) 767-3016/SAF.SB.workflow@us.af.mil and 

SAF/AQC is (571) 256-2396/SAF.AQC.FAM.workflow@us.af.mil. 
 
 
 
 
 
ALICE W. TREVINO, Maj Gen, USAF  SCOTT A. KISER, SES    
Deputy Assistant Secretary (Contracting)  Director, Small Business Programs  
Assistant Secretary of the Air Force    Department of the Air Force 
  (Acquisition, Technology & Logistics)     
     
 
Attachment: 
SDB-Quick-Hits-Memo-508 6-29-22 
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